Sheridan Inn: The House of 69 Gables 
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With its 69 gables and distinctive front porch, the Sheridan Inn remains one of the most easily recognized buildings in Wyoming. 

Architect Thomas Kimball designed it to resemble a Scottish hunting lodge, but the railroad line building the structure wanted it as a showpiece for travelers stopping along the firm’s newly constructed tracks in the new town of Sheridan. The magnificent inn, built right next to the tracks in downtown Sheridan, opened for its first guests in 1893, a year of economic depression nationally. The year after its completion, the building was sold to William F. “Buffalo Bill” Cody who held title until 1896.  It is claimed that in the Sheridan Inn’s lobby and dining area, Cody and several prominent businessmen laid out plans for the new town of Cody, west over the Big Horns. (In fact, the main street of Cody today remains “Sheridan Avenue,” homage to the town and inn where Cody’s new hometown was planned).

The historic structure housed its share of prominent people over the years. In 1928, author Ernest Hemingway completed the manuscript for A Farewell to Arms while he was a guest there. Its best known “permanent guest,” however, is Miss Kate Arnold. A housekeeper in the Inn, on her death, her ashes were buried within the wall of the room she occupied for many years.

In the 1960s, the inn fell on hard times and eventually closed. The structure was saved from demolition in 1967 when it was purchased by Neltje Doubleday Kings who reopened the inn in August 1969.  In 1985 it became the property of a non-profit foundation. 

Sheridan Inn has been on the National Register of Historic Places since its reopening in the late 1960s, but an active “friends” group continued to maintain the building and work on important restoration.  During the spring semester of 2002, an American studies class from the University of Wyoming provided assistance to the volunteer organization seeking to form a historic district around the famous inn. Various university faculty have spoken at Inn events, including this writer who, in 2002, was honored to be speaker at the Buffalo Bill Birthday celebration, a fundraiser for restoration efforts.

